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COURT OF CHANCERY ANNOUNCES A NEW  

COURT ADMINISTRATOR  
 

The Court of Chancery is pleased to announce the appointment of Susan Judge as Court 

Administrator and Register in Chancery. 

 

Ms. Judge recently was the Court Administrator for the Delaware Superior Court, a position she 

has held since 2016, and will transition to her new position in the Court of Chancery in the 

coming days. Ms. Judge replaces Karlis Johnson who left the Court of Chancery earlier this year 

to become Court Administrator for the Delaware Supreme Court.   

 

It is a return to the Court of Chancery for Ms. Judge who was an administrative assistant for the 

Court from 2011-2013, where she was involved in operational projects including preparation of 

the budget. Ms. Judge has been with the Delaware Courts for twelve years, starting in 2008 as a 

Judicial Case Manager in Superior Court and then moving up to Operations Manager before her 

move to the Court of Chancery in 2011. She then returned to Superior Court as an 

Administrative Assistant in 2013 and was named Superior Court Administrator three years later. 

 

“I am pleased to have Susan Judge return to us at the Court of Chancery after her exemplary 

work for the Superior Court. Susan has the background, experience, and knowledge of court 

operations to help the Court of Chancery continue to provide outstanding service to the citizens 

of our State and the litigants and professionals who appear before us,” said Chancellor Andre G. 

Bouchard.  

 

As Court Administrator for the Court of Chancery, Ms. Judge will be the chief administrative 

officer of the Court, reporting directly to the Chancellor and will oversee all of the Court’s core 

administrative functions, including the Court’s clerk’s office (known as the Register in 

Chancery), budget, fiscal, and personnel functions. 

  

Prior to joining the Delaware court system, Ms. Judge worked in the private sector at Principal 

Trust Company for 27 years where she held the position of Vice President of the IRA Division 

and left as a Senior Vice President of Product Support. Ms. Judge is a graduate of the University 

of Delaware with a BS in Accounting. 

 

For more information, please contact: 

Sean O’Sullivan, Chief of Community Relations 

(302) 255-0093 or Sean.O’Sullivan@delaware.gov  


